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P.O. Box 3067, La Grande, OR 97850 · Phone: (541) 962-5824 olaweb@olaweb.org
Date:  

March 18, 2010

TO: 

OLA Members and the Oregon Library Community

RE:  

OLA Membership Vote Revising OLA Bylaws

From:  

Gary Sharp, OLA MLS Scholarship Program 

At the OLA Awards Banquet, one of the requested bylaws revisions involves a committee that was never implemented, the OLA MLS Scholarship Advisory Committee.  

The structure and purpose this committee was included in the OLA Bylaws in 2006, when the OLA MLS Scholarship program was launched.  

The MLS Scholarship Advisory Committee was expected to play a role in fundraising and oversight for the scholarship program.  Soon after the program was launched, the OLA Past-Presidents group took the lead in fundraising for the scholarship program, at the annual conferences. 

At this time, OLA’s scholarship program is substantially funded by a Library Services and Technology Act Grant, a program of the Institute of Museum and Library Services, that is administered through the Oregon State Library.  The scholarship program receives oversight by Oregon State Library staff, through reports the scholarship program chair provides for the LSTA grant.    The OLA Executive board receives the OLA Scholarship Selection Committee’s award recommendations, and its approval is required to release scholarship awards to financial aid offices of the award recipients. 

Over time, oversight has been provided effectively by the OLA Executive Board, OLA’s Treasurer, the OLA MLS Scholarship Selection Committee, and OLA’s Honors, Awards, and Scholarships Committee.  Additional oversight is also provided the Oregon Student Assistance Commission, a state agency.  OLA contracts with OSAC, to manage the online scholarship application process.  OSAC makes sure that each applicant meets OLA’s eligibility rules, submits the required essays and academic records, and financial need information.   

The OLA MLS Scholarship program recommends that the references to an OLA MLS Scholarship Advisory Committee be removed from section 3.05214 of the OLA Bylaws.  On January 22, 2010, the OLA Board, by its authority, approved removing references to this inactive committee in section 6 of the bylaws.  

Gary Sharp, Chair, OLA MLS Scholarship Program

